
Welcoming, serving and growing in Jesus 

 

March 20, 2022 
1 

Order of Service 
 

Greeting/ 

Announcements 

Jon Davis 
 

Children’s Time 

Justin Hatfield 
 

#891 
 

#500 
 

#146 

 

Prayer 

Dustin Stokes 
 

#362 (v.1,3) 
 

#742 (v.1-4) 

 

The Lord’s Supper 

Cambre Thrasher 
 

#742 (v.5) 

 

Contribution 

Cambre Thrasher 
 

#844 (2 times) 
 

#640 

 

Message 

Bill McFarland 
 

#178 (v.1,2,4) 

 

Prayer 

Jon Ewing 
 

You are the light of the  

world. A city set 

on a hill cannot 

be hidden. 

(Matt. 5:15)   

 
 

 

    This Week 

 I hope all of you to whom it applies have had a great 
spring break and are refreshed for the sprint toward 
semester’s end.  I think we’re all looking forward to seeing 
things come to life all around us.  It’s sure to be a season 
filled with opportunities and needs and the responsibilities 
that go with them. 

 This will be an important week to us for several reasons.  
A big one is that our thoughts about our additional deacons 
are due at the close of Sunday evening.  Thank you for 
praying about this and praying over it.  You input is much 
appreciated.  Our elders plan to meet Tuesday evening to 
continue their work on this.  Please pray for them as they do. 

 The supplies that are being collected to help care for 
displaced people in the Ukrainian crisis also need be here by 
the end of the day.  You may bring your items from the list 
and leave them on the tables at the back of the auditorium.  
We’ll get them to our brothers in Mountain Home, and they’ll 
be packed and sent where they’re needed. 

 Remember our singing weekend this coming Saturday 
and Sunday, March 26-27.  Lance Parrish of the Hillcrest 
church in Abilene will be our guest leader.  Saturday at 3:00, 
we’ll get together for workshop to learn several songs so we 
can sing them well.  There will be a break so everyone can go 
have dinner, then we’ll gather back here at 6:30 for an area-
wide singing and prayer time.  In our services next Sunday 
morning, Lance will lead our singing and Justin will present 
our lesson.  Be sure to be with us! 

 Speaking of being with us, don’t miss this evening 
either.  It will be our first youth led service of this year.  I’m 
thankful for our young people who are interested and 
growing, and for parents who are helping them learn to serve 
the Lord, and for all others who try to support them and 
encourage them in their greatest of all tasks:  bringing up 
their children in the training and instruction of the Lord. 

      --Bill 

 



THIS WEEK… 

 

 Thursday Ladies 
Bible Class will meet 
on March 24th at 
10:30 a.m.  Jon 
Ewing will be 
teaching THE GIFT 
OF THE HOLY 
SPIRIT, lesson 8, 
Fellowship with God 

 Quilters will meet at 
9:00 a.m. and Card 
Makers at 9:30 am.   

For The Record 
March 13th 

 

Bible Study:            210  

Morning:            267 

Evening:              134 
Wednesday (3-16)         131 

Contribution:            $9,522 

Weekly Avg.          $12,149 

     
We are honored that you 
joined us today.  We hope 
you will be blessed by your 

time with us.  We have a 
nursery with a nursing 
mother’s room and a         

cry/training room for your 
convenience if you have 

small children.  Please click 
on the QR code on the front 

of the bulletin to leave a 
record of your attendance.  

We hope you can stay around 
for a few minutes so we have 
the opportunity to meet you. 

We offer our prayers   

of comfort and peace       

to the family of             

Illene Birdsong.       

Visitation will be at 2:00 pm     

Monday, March 28th at  

Greenlawn North, the funeral 

service will be at 3:00 pm   

following the visitation. 

Samantha York is slowly 

improving. 

Jackie Buck is doing better but   

still doesn’t have his strength back.  

Norma Lorenz is now home and 

will continue her therapy at home. 
  

Continued prayers for 

health: 

Karen Duncan,  Jackie Buck,  

Jim & Ruth Reaves, Carl & 

Yvonne Tindall,  Carolyn 

Young, Dennis & Carolyn 

Smith,  Ronnie Williams (Fred 

Lorenz’ son-in-law), Ruth Raines, 

Dovie (Sue Aherin’s mother),    

Bobby McFarland (Bill’s brother),     

Deb Jackson (Gail White’s daughter-

in-law),   Nolan Temple, (Dean Kirk’s  

dad),  Orvella Blackburn,  Gerry 

Tassett (Lora Luna’s mom),  Ken & 

Ann Latall (friends of Ann Thiesen),  

Roger Hyder (Debra Davis’ brother),  

Marge Langston (Virginia Hayter’s 

mom),  Kim Maples,  Ethan (The 

Hannah’s nephew),  Alice Daniels,  

Cindy Wantland  (Debra Davis’ 

sister-in-law),  Meshell Fox 

(Coyeatte Ewing’s sister),   David 

High  (Lucile’s son),  Vicky Thomas 

(Tommy & Betty Grabber’s niece),   

Beverly Hammond (Coyeatte 

Ewing’s mom),  Sherrie Stern 

(Shirlane Horton’s sister),   Linda (Sue 

Aherin’s sister-in-law),  John 

Alspaugh (Ruth Lund’s brother),  

Steve Barnet (Kerry Cole’s brother-in

-law), Bonnie Cole (Kerry’s mom) 

Shut-Ins 
 

Barbara Barnes                        
Pat Blackburn, Ron Bower             

Mary Bratcher                         
Don Essex,  Wanda Frost                   

Betty Grabber,  Doris Iorg  
Hazel McDonald 

Clarence & Ola Jean Feeney  
Jim & Ruth Reaves 

Dennis & Carolyn Smith   
Doris Tobler 

 
 

Nursing Homes 
 

Ann Freeze                          
Wayne Harmon 
Virginia Morgan                    
Sandra Pingenot                

Nancy Snider  

 

3-21 Barry Hannah 

3-22 Jackie Buck 

3-22 Brent Cox 

3-25 McKenna Jobes 

3-28 Lucile High 

3-29 Tom Davis 

3-29 Patricia Andrews 

3-30 Mary Bratcher 

3-30 Glenda Thurlkill 

3-30 Tim Layman 

3-30 Brian York 

3-31 Julie Gillham 

Men’s Fellowship 

March 26th  

8:00am - 10:00am 
Coffee and donuts   

will be served 

 

 

Youth Led Service 

TONIGHT  

March 20th at 5pm 
 

The theme is:  Growing in Jesus 

 

Murphy Baby Shower 

Sunday, March 27th 

2pm - 4pm 

She is registered at:   
myregistry.com 

 

April 3rd is the 

new date for our 

 Kickoff Potluck 

 

 

 
 
 

Ladies who Brunch 
& 

SHOP 
 

April 2, 2022   
 

Food will be provided.   
 

     In order to have enough 
food and drinks;   

 

PLEASE SIGN THE LIST AT 
THE INFORMATION DESK         

 

GATHER -              

After the evening 

service: TBA 

We rejoice with            

Layla Bates who made the  

decision to put on Christ 

in baptism.  She is the 

daughter of Laura Bates 

and the granddaughter of 

Dewayne and Carol 

Jackson. 

If you are 

graduating this 

spring from high 

school or college, please 

notify the office so you 

will be included in the 

Graduates Reception. 

Let all that you do  

be done in love. 

1 CORINTHIANS 16:14 

Dear Church          

Family, 
 

Bob really appreciated his 

birthday cards, call, gifts 

and many good wishes.  

Our thanks again to all   

our Water Mill members    

who have waved to us on     

your way home Sunday     

morning.  Diane Compton 

called them “Love waves 

that warm the heart”.  

They sure have warmed 

our hearts too!                     

With Christian love,

 Bob & Leona 

For those of you who would 

like to send a sympathy card, 

here are the addresses for  

Illene’s son and daughter. 
  

 Howard Birdsong                          

7 Cabin Creek Drive                            

Fair Grove, MO 65648 

 

Gena Falley                                    

207 S. Melrose Lane,                 

Tonganoxie, KS 66086 


